HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB, INC.

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

June 9, 2007
    The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 9, 2007 at the Holiday Inn Select, Memphis, Tennessee.

I. CALL TO ORDER: HRC President, Mark Lanier, called the meeting to order at 8:30 am.  Tracy Rothermel was introduced as Parliamentarian of the meeting. President Lanier explained the Agenda of the Meeting and advised everyone that Roberts Rules of Order would be followed during the meeting. President Lanier welcomed everyone.
II. ROLL CALL:  Secretary Ford called the roll and reported the following eligible votes: 28 were represented by Board of Directors, 33 by Elected Board Members, and 38 by Proxy for a total of 95 clubs represented and 4 Executive members.  That is a total of 99 of the 137 possible votes represented.  A quorum, 72% was present and a simple majority vote of 50
 would be required to pass proposals.
III. APPROVAL OF 2006 MEETING MINUTES:  Secretary Ford started to read the minutes of the 2006 meeting aloud.  Jim Hodges moved to accept the 2006 minutes as written. Glenn Stelly seconded and they were approved.

IV. REPORTS OF COMMITTEES:
AUDIT COMMITTEE – Dwayne Young, Chairman of the 2007 Audit Committee reported:

The Audit Committee, consisting of Dwayne Young, Rob New, and Margo Ellis, are members in good standing with the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. and were appointed by HRC President Lanier, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors on June 9, 2007. 
Dwayne Young thanked President Lanier for asking him to complete this job for HRC.  He thanked Rob and Margo for their assistance.  He reported that they had met on Friday, June 8, 2007 from 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM.  They inspected the financial statements of HRC Inc, The Foundation and the Grands finding that said financial records were solid.
We jointly make the following statement regarding our findings.  
 “We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending May 31, 2007 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated.” 
Signed by, Dwayne Young, Rob New, and Margo Ellis, dated June 10, 2007 
Dwayne Young moved to accept to Audit Committee report. Deb West seconded. Motion approved

Mark Lanier asked for a break in proceedings, and suspension of rules for a moment to discuss Roberts Rules of Order.  Rob New seconded, approved.  A condensed form of Robert’s Rules was explained by Parliamentarian – Tracy Rothermel.

She explained the RRofO was based on respect – Speakers need to stand, be recognized, state name and club affiliation, then state motion or talk to a motion.  All discussion (with a 2 minute time limit) should be directed to the chair, and not members.  Question from the floor from Paul Ramponi - concerning - yielding to the speaker.  Tracy had a quick positive response. 
We broke for Treasurer Neans to retrieve her computer.  Tim Gibson was called upon to set up the computer screen for the financial report.  Tracy Rothermel went to discuss a Rule of Order about yielding to a speaker with the proxy holder. 
The meeting was called back to order by President Lanier at 9:40.

TREASURER - Treasurer Neans thanked those who served on the audit committee.  A Balance sheet of the Operating account and Foundation were distributed. Lora reviewed the major types of income and expenses, explaining that one of the handouts was printed from an earlier file and was missing some income that needed to be included.  Total assets - $118,156.15 which does not include $14,000 that will be transferred from the Grand Accounts. 

 Notion to accept report – Stan Brown, seconded – Margo Ellis, Approved.
HRC FOUNDATION, INC. - Glen Stelly asked for a show of hands of members who were here for the first time.  There were many, so he gave a short history of the Foundation.  He asked that the members carry the information back to their clubs and explain the important work that the Foundation does.  He went on to thank everyone for their Memorial donations which help to fund the Foundation and gave special thanks to our National Sponsors who also contribute – Dean Rienke and Purina, David Carrington and Avery, Tritronics, Zinc Calls, and Grand supporters – Gerry and Jean Day – Dog’s Afield, and Richard Davis of Gunner’s Up.  He also thanked Mark Evans of Amite River HRC for his unique donation of revenue from the Chevy Commercial which aired on TV across the country. 
He reported that the Foundation is doing well. We all benefit from the Foundation since it supports the education of our current and future judges and distributes scholarships and grants.  Over $96,000 has been awarded to date in scholarships and grants, thanks to the generosity of HRC members, HRC Clubs and our Sponsors.
Glenn thanked Miss Christopher and the Executive for their help with the Foundation work.  He thanked Larry McMurray and Dean Reinke for arranging to have last evenings guest speaker.  

Old South HRC presented a donation of $1100.00 towards the Phillip Freeman Scholarship fund.
The names of the eighteen qualified applicants for the scholarships were read. The following 6 were awarded scholarships of $1,500.00 each by lottery and the first was presented with the Phillip Freeman Award: Zachary Peters – Luther Marsh HRC, Jay Brekke - Southern Colorado HRC, Ryan Michael Saucier – Bayou HRC, Brittany Peters – Luther Marsh HRC, Jonathan Smith – Music City HRC, and Katherine Riggs – Panhandle HRC

A grant has been given in HRC’s name to Colorado State University Veterinary Teaching Hospital Animal Cancer Center, in Fort Collins, Colorado.
Motion to accept the Foundation Report – Motion Carried
GRAND HUNT COMMITTEE: - Chairman of the Grand Hunt Committee Ernie Istre introduced the other members of the Grand Hunt Committee – Mike Witt, Mike Botts, Paul Ramponi, James Lacasse and Glenn Stelly and explained their main contributions to the Grands.  The Georgia Fall Grand had 361 entries and resulted in 16 new Grand Hunting Retriever Champions.  The Texas Spring Grand had 376 entries and resulted in 11 new Grand Hunting Retriever Champions. He recognized the 8 judges at each of these Grands.  Mr. Ernie gave us the line up of the next 4 Grands – Fall 07 – Michigan in September, Spring 08 – Georgia in April, Fall 08 – Iowa in September or October, Spring 09 – South Dakota in April.  Then he requested that anyone who had judged a Grand and was present here at the meeting, come to the front to be recognized and Miss Claudene took a group picture.  Mr. Ernie then addressed Mr. Omar – Did we think, Did we think we would ever be able to run 300 dogs in a Grand?  Mr. Omar came forward and complimented Mr. Ernie – You are keeping Realism in the Grand!  He continued and thanked Mr. Ernie and everyone who worked so hard on the Grand Hunts.  President Lanier then thanked Mr. Ernie for his work and improvements made to the Grand Hunt Committee.
National FIELD REPRESENTATIVE – Tim Gibson reported he spent the day Friday moderating the Field Reps meeting.  He said it was an excellent meeting.  They are continuing to make changes to the format of the Judging and Handler’s Seminar.  He thanked the Executive, Glenn Stelly and the Foundation and Ed Thibideau for their support.  The seminar is good and continues to be a work in progress.  They are changing the format and organizing it into sections, starting at Started and working to Seasoned, then Finished and Upland.  Tim reported that 424 members attended the seminar in the last year.  The field Reps of each region then gave their reports- .Bob Black reported for Region 1, Don White for Region 2, Jim Hodges for Region 3 & 4, Jim Bowden for 4A, Cade Gentry for 5 & 5A, Cliff Romain for Region 6, Paul Ramponi for Region 7, Mike Witt for Region 8, Mike Botts for Region 8A, Bill Rath for Region 9, Ernie Estre for Region 10, Janet Kimbrough for Region 11, John Wallace for Region 12, John Klomp for Region 13, Pat Johnson for Region 13A, and David Cousineau for Region 14.
We broke for Lunch at 11:45 and reconvened at 1: 05
PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE- Barbara Newsome gave her report.  She explained how the SRS Series has given HRC great opportunities to showcase HRC and generate some income for individual clubs who man booths at these events. She publicly thanked the organizers of the SRS Series for the opportunities given to HRC.  Barb went on to discuss the Pass It On Organization which works to get mentors for children who want to experience the outdoors.  Barb can hook us up with this organization if clubs wish to get involved.  Regional web sites are progressing well.  15 of the 17 regions are up and running.  Barb thanked Region 13’s PR Rep – Leeann Heldt for her input and support.  The regional sites include information such as schedules, achievements, youth sections, etc… If you can help with these sites, let your PR Rep know or direct any questions about the sites to them.  Barb continued and stressed the importance of regional meetings.  Such meetings are very helpful and important to the growth of HRC and for knowledge exchange.  She gave us some simple words of wisdom – Don’t ask – What if it doesn’t work – Ask - What if it does!!
RUNNING RULES COMMITTEE –Brian McCann, Running Rules Chairman, informed us that 4 proposals had been brought forward.  The group decided that 3 were policy issues and 1 was a valid Rule change proposal. 

Proposal #1 -  Put forward by Colorado River RC – Seasoned Test – Page 41, Test Rules # X – Present wording –“A dry shot popper shall be fired by the handler in the direction of the blind while the dog is at heel prior to the dog’s running the blind retrieve.”  Proposed change – “No shot will be fired at the blind.”  Justification – Under the current wording of the rule a dry shot primer has to be fired at the blind by the handler.  This may be a distraction to the retriever and make it harder for the handler to line his retriever up for the blind retrieve.

This proposal and ballots will be mailed to the clubs for discussion and voting on by November 2007. If it does not pass or fail by  2/3 majority then it will be brought before the Board of Directors at the June 2008 meeting for a simple majority vote.

V. REPORTS OF OFFICERS;

PRESIDENT:  President Lanier started his report by explaining that we had suspended 4 clubs, but picked up 22 clubs over his 2 year term.  We now have 134 clubs in HRC.  The newest being in Wyoming and Long Island New York.  Our growth has been constant, membership is up, dogs running tests is up and the number of clubs is up.  Mark went on to thank the sponsors for some of our growth. 
 We have Liability insurance for our Executive and our field reps.  
Creating a budget was a challenge, but a good one for the organization.  
The Grand Hunt Committee has taken on more control of the Grand.  They are finding sources of income, delegating authority.  There are systems in place now for guidance and support for host clubs.  Because of this improved organization the last three Grands have been profitable.  We have increased our basement amount in the Grand Accounts to $ 16 000, enough to start 2 Grands.  The Grand account still belong to HRC INC, even though they are separate accounts.
Traditionally a book keeper prepared our taxes; we have now changed to an independent CPA.  He reviewed our accounts, prepared our taxes and all accounts are in order.

We have excellent relationships with UKC.  Todd Kellam, Loretta Wylie and Wayne Cavanaugh strive to work hand in hand with us.

We have increased our sponsor’s donations that were passed down to the club level.  With the dog food, Tritronics Bark Collar and the Zinc Call over $275.00 is passed on to each and every club each year.  The call and collar can be used to increase income at the club level.  David Carrington of Avery challenged us to do a better job letting others know who our sponsors are.  They are committed to us and we need to be committed to them.
We created safety policies for HRC, including Lightning, Gun and Driving.

Mark thanked the executive committee and all of the committee Chairmen.  He thanked Tracy, Dwayne and Carol Freeman for their work. He thanked Lora for her work as treasurer and Jim for his work as VP.

Mark explained that he was turning over a better organization than the one he received.  He expressed gratitude for the hard work in a volunteer organization.  These volunteers have special talents to give to HRC, call on those with these special talents and use them to HRC’s benefit.

He ended by thanking all for allowing him to serve HRC for the last 2 years.

 VICE PRESIDENT:  Jim Reichman’s report follows – Jim started his report by thanking everyone for allowing him to serve as VP.  He went on to say that we started as acquaintances and ended up as friends.  He thanked Mark for all he had accomplished in his presidential term.  He was happy to see all at every meeting and was impressed with family commitments of all.  Jim feels that revamping the Seminar is a good thing.  We need to be sure to encourage all to attend these seminars.  He put out a challenge to Club presidents to get their members to attend seminars.  Jim reported that the Grand accounts are still a work in progress.  He is just about ready to close the books on the Texas Grand, and then our sweep will go into HRC’s Accounts.  Quicken documents created have helped host clubs see what the commitment is in hosting a Grand and what the profit could be if all is done correctly.  Four States HRC was presented a check for over $12 000 for their share of the profits.
SECRETARY –.Secretary Ford’s report follows -   - Another great year.  As you know I ran for this position two years ago to “pay it forward” as they say.   I have had another year to remember and am further indebted to this organization.

Besides attending hunts as a judge, participant or spectator in regions 1 and 7, the areas closest to home, I was hunt secretary at the Georgia 2006 Fall Grand and the Texas 2007 Spring Grand   I was very hesitant to attempt these on my own, and could not have accomplished the job without the help of Miss Claudene, Miss Carol Newsome, Miss Janet Kimbrough, Miss Diana Lacasse, and Mark Lanier.

It is a very demanding job when you are dealing with such large numbers!  Early mornings and late nights for five days were very exhausting.   Needless to say, my red-headed temper threatened to explode several times, especially during the Texas Grand when there was a power surge in my room and it killed the laptop’s USB ports, fried my personal storage vault, mouse and printer.  Thankfully I could still enter information into the Grand program, but I had to write running orders and results by hand, nothing could be printed or saved to disc, making it difficult to get results posted to the web.  

 I created an outline to facilitate the job of the hunt secretary and sent it out to many of the new clubs, and to members who were new to the job of hunt secretary. 

Purina orders have continued to be one of my responsibilities this year.  We had a few missed shipments due to late submissions and a personal snafu, but most clubs received their requested orders.  I tried to send reminders to clubs to submit their orders as their hunt dates approached if I had not received them. I will ask that in the future that the submitters please include at least two phone numbers.   Purina has had to contact me at least ten times for extra contact information when their delivery service people were unable to reach anyone at the given home numbers.  I can not blame Purina for not wanting to be charged for storage if orders can not be delivered.  I spent many hours trying to get extra info on these deliveries.

I have continued to live up to my promise of Communication. I have been active on our forum board, answering questions when possible.  If I didn’t know the answer, in most cases, I found it quickly. I made myself available to many by phone and emails and responded to all in a timely fashion.  I will continue to try to keep the membership informed whenever possible, by forum, emails, snail mail or phone.  Remember, all you have to do is call!  

I want to thank all of you for allowing me to serve the HRC as Executive Secretary for a second year.  I hope I have lived up to your expectations, and I will strive to serve you well in the future.

VI:  OTHER REPORTS

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY: Miss Christopher’s report is as follows: After this annual meeting, within 30 days, when Secretary Ford gets the minutes done, they will be included on the CD, which will be updated with everything we have done at this meeting.  It makes sense to have the CD updated with this year’s info before you receive it.  Every club President and all committee members will get one.  Since the minutes would have been mailed, the cost will be minimal to send the updates CD instead.  
 I have had a really busy year.  The following are most of the jobs I have done over the year.  I have processed 29 295 emails, published 194 club premiums to the web site, sent out 4575 new and renewal membership cards, arranged for and ordered  new 500 Club,  new 1000 Club, and new 1500 Club members.  I processed Memorial Honor Program contributions.  I spend about 9 hours a month on technical support.  I processed 6 new club packages.  I processed new clubs, new judges and seminar attendees.  I logged thousands of changes to judge’s records, and sent letters to judges who need to attend a seminar this year.  I approved judge assignments for clubs and then recorded every date to each judge’s record.  I maintain all judges’ records and all info on the web site.  My goal is to make life as simple as possible for all hunt secretaries and club secretaries. 
 We have 807 approved judges, and 231 apprentices.   Speaking of judges – when you sign a recommendation letter for a judge, you are attesting to the fact that they meet the necessary qualifications listed in the rules – they are hunters, they has owned, trained and passed a dog at the level of request, and they have a hunter safety course.  Be sure they are qualified.  Be proactive; identify members who could become good judges.  To keep judges coming to your hunts – give them mileage for gas!  Send them gas money before they come.  I use map quest to figure out the mileage from their home to our hunt site and double the miles.  Then send them 38 cents a mile before the hunt to cover the round trip.   

Don’t forget to send the completed assignment sheets in for the judges, after your tests.
I am the web master for our main web site – HRC.org.   We have had over 900 000 visitors to our site.  It is a service site for our members and clubs. Our new message board is moderated by Kevin McMahon and Keven Hester.  I thank them for their work.
I have installed every HRC program on Secretary Ford’s Grand Computer and we do periodic updates.  Unfortunately it was fried at the last Grand and will need to be replaced.  My daily and weekly backups, which are locked in a fire proof safe ensures our HRC records. 
 I thank Bill and Cleo Watson for grading all of the judge’s tests.  

I thank Carol Freeman for coordinating the Annual meeting. 

 I thank Loretta Wylie for her work with UKC.  She and I talk almost daily and keep everything under control. 
I have kept a permanent record of all dogs and members we have lost over the last 11 years – in my Green book.  Remember that contributions to the Foundation are tax deductible and go to fund good work.
Claudene then acknowledged the 20 year members present by having them stand.  She went on to remind us that we are a family.  She reminded us to stick together, support each other and do the best we can to help in times of need.

Claudene thanked the executive and asked them to stand for acknowledgement from the floor.

Trivia contest – What 2 members, present at today’s meeting have consecutive membership numbers?  Hints – well known, over 10 years, not related in any way, don’t live in same town, and don’t belong to the same club.  Winner will be announced at Banquet. (Members are – Mark Lanier and Jim Reichman.)

 HRC/UKC NATIONAL AMBASSADOR:   Omar Driskill   Omar started by saying that he wished he had a ribbon to put on everyone’s chest here today since he was so very proud of our organization.  He reminded us that we were the first organization to have hunt tests, we were the first organization to have Field Reps, and we were the first organization to have Judging Seminars. All of the other organizations built their programs after ours.  We need to guard ourselves against those who make comments about our standards, and removing the shot gun. The other groups copied us all the way through. We have an organization to be proud of.  Why, because of the membership.  UKC gave us the right to run our own organization.  They gave us a vote on our own destiny.  The others have a board that makes decisions.  We decide for ourselves.  We need to give back to the UKC by registering our litters with UKC.

    
We have a lot to be proud of.  Leave here with your chests out and heads high.   Thank God for our blessings.
TRITRONICS DRAW – Mark drew North Louisiana from the box.  They will have a TriTronics Pro 500 EZ to take home to raise money for their club.

UKC, INC.  – Todd Kellam – Todd told us that 3118 Labs, 466 Goldens and 97 Chessies had been registered with UKC over the past year.  This includes litter and single registrations.  Most of these dogs will be working in HRC.  They conferred 702 Started Retriever titles, 931 Hunting Retriever titles, 501 Hunting Retriever Champion titles and 50 Grand Hunting Retriever titles over the past year.  UKC registers over 300 different breed, lags are #7, Goldens #15 and Chessies #41.

Todd was glad that Wayne Cavanaugh came to our meeting again this year.  Wayne is very genuine and passionate about HRC.  He connects with HRC, and UKC is very strong because of that connection. 
Todd thanked the executive and Claudene for their continued work and support of HRC and is looking forward to working with the new executive.  He also thanked Tina Soprano for all of her work with the Youth Program.
Break – 2:25 – 2:40
VII. OLD BUSINESS:  
Budget – Motion – Proposed budget be extended for 90 days for the new Executive to have time to look at it.


Moved by Fred LaPenske, seconded by Tim Kingsfield

Motion was discussed, and withdrawn.

Motion – Accept proposed budget, and have executive submit variances to it to the Board at 6 months and the next annual meeting.   Moved by Don Williams and Marcus Bice – Motion carried.

Motion to close old business – Travis Bruce and Dick Beaufils, Carried

VIII. NEW BUSINESS: President Lanier opened to floor for new business.

Challenge – Tracy ROTHERMEL - Tracy lost a nephew and dear friend to cancer.  He was an avid outdoorsman despite his illness.  She would like to set up a scholarship with the Foundation in his name.  She has challenged each club to donate $100.00 towards this cause.  She also challenged each member of HRC to find disabled individuals in their communities and take them hunting.  She felt that we would be amazed at what we can give to them and what they can teach us.
Judge’s Age Requirement Change – Motion to change the age requirement for judging from 21 to 18.  Moved by Mike Botts, seconded by Rob New. Discussion, motion carried.

Apprentice Judges – Motion – Change policy to allowing 2 apprentices instead of just 1 for each AA Licensed judge in any class.  Moved by Marcus Bice, seconded by Jim Hodges.  Discussion, motion defeated.
Yield to Speaker – Motion – During any proposal, discussion time may be yielded to the current speaker.  Moved by Paul Ramponi, seconded by Bob Black.  Discussion. Motion carried.  This is allowed under our organizational rules.
Test Dogs – Motion – Test dog may be from any level to be a test dog at a licensed event. – Moved by Rob New, seconded by Jim Harris.  Discussion, amended to include – Preference give to correct level of dog, but not locked into this. Moved by Paul Young and Don Williams.  Amendment defeated.  Discussion on original motion.  Motion defeated.

Judges – Motion – Judges must be AA approved before moving up to the next level.  Moved by Wade Sampson and Fred LaPenske.  Discussion, motion defeated.
Grand Judges – Motion – Judges asked to judge the Grand must have participated in at least one series at a Grand.  Moved by Don Koster and Rob New.  Discussion, motion defeated.
Encourage Judges – Bill Watson made a point to tell Club Presidents that they need to be sure that their clubs have members that are willing to become judges.  We need to get judges to come on line.
Judge Recognition Program – Motion – Form a committee to look into a judge’s recognition program – Moved by Travis Bruce and Claudene Christopher.  Discussion, motion carried.
Scholarship Winners – Marcus Bice suggested that the scholarship applicants submit a picture with their application.  Then those who receive a scholarship will have their pictures submitted to the magazine.  Mike Botts will collect the pictures from this year's winners and submit them to Vicki Rand at UKC for publishing.
Executive SESSION - Moved by Mark Lanier and Carol Ford – Go into Executive session.  Executive meeting lasted 5 minutes.

Discipline Actions Taken this year.  Mark Lanier reported on the 4 cases that the executive had to handle this year.  UKC handled 2 members and the Executive committee handled 2.  One was a judge suspension, which is now over and the other was judge’s revocation which lead to the expulsion of this member from HRC.  The individual member so expelled has the right to appeal to the 
Board of Directors for reinstatement.  The said appeal shall be filed in writing, with the Secretary of this association within seven consecutive calendar days after said ex​pulsion.  The appeal for reinstatement shall be acted upon at the next annual 
Board of Directors meeting. Reinstatement shall be granted upon a two‑thirds majority vote of the voting Directors present at the meeting.  Voting on said appeal is to be by secret ballot.
Running Rule Reps – Motion – Elected Running Rule Reps be allowed to speak at Board of Director’s meetings, when asked as experts.  Moved by Paul Ramponi and Mike Botts, Discussion – Amendment - Elected Running Rule Reps be allowed to speak at Board of Director’s meetings only on running rules issues, when asked as experts. – Amended by Travis Bruce and Tracy Rothermel.  Amendment approved by first motion makers.  Discussion, Motion carried.
Dog limits – Motion – Number of dogs per handler is increased to 12 with no more than 8 in any one class. Moved by Al Honeycutt and Richard Colton.  Discussion, motion defeated.
Honorary Lifetime MEMBERSHIP  Omar Driscoll asked Glenn Stelly to present on his behalf.  Motion – Honorary Lifetime Membership be conferred upon John Klomp.  Moved by Glenn Stelly and Jim Reichman.  Discussion, motion carried.

John Klomp spoke about the honor of being selected.  He thanked Omar for starting this organization.

Close New Business – Motion to close New Business – by Jim Hodges and Dick Beaufils.  Motion Carried.

Elections of New OFFICERS - since there was only one candidate for each position on the executive committee the following procedure was followed.
President –   Tim Kingsfield and Jim Hodges moved that Jim Reichman be confirmed as President.  Motion carried. 

Jim accepted.
Vice President – Mike Botts and Fred LaPenske moved that Mike Witt be confirmed as Vice President.  Motion carried.     Mike accepted.
treasurer – Mark Evans and Harris Clarke moved that Mike Dittrich be confirmed as Treasurer.  Motion carried.  

Mike accepted.
Secretary – Jim Hodges and Deb West moved that Carol Ford be confirmed as Secretary.  Motion carried.  

Carol accepted.
IX: ADJOURNMENT; With no further business to come before the Board of Directors, Jim Reichman moved to adjourn.
Carol Ford, SECRETARY, June 28, 2007
� Approved at the 1995 Annual Meeting


� Approved at the 1993 Annual Meeting
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